NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, October 27, 2016
West Hartford, REACH
Present: Rob Melillo, (presiding), Mark Hill, Corinne Byrne, Jenifer Blemings, Carol Wilkas,  Monica Brase, Steve Craig, Margaret Mayr, and Bill Scalise
1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne emailed the statement with $2327 in the checking account.  Three programs have paid membership so far: Killingly, Farmington and Windsor.
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting reviewed and accepted. 
3. STARS:  Corinne and Mark have set up the first STARS team building meeting for November 17 at Camp Sloper in Southington 10:00 to 12:00. If your program is interested in being involved with STARS Leadership Training this year please let us know and plan to attend these meetings. There will be a presentation of STARS activities at the November 8 Professional Development Day. There will be at least three other meetings of STARS. December 13 will be the next at REACH in West Hartford 9:30 to 11:30 including a guest speaker. The other dates will be decided at future CAASP meetings. The STARS Conference is tentatively scheduled for Friday May 19. Remember, all students may participate in the spring conference.
4. Professional Development Day:  We will again present an in-service day on November 8 (Election Day). Danbury will again host the day. It will take place at the Danbury Elks Club (directions will follow). Mark Linabury from the CT Department of Education will report on the legislative action on the guidelines for alternative programs. The Theme of the day will be Issues in Alternative Education. The conference will begin with registration 8:00 to 8:30 and a STARS presentation 8:30 to 9:30. 9:30 to 11:30 will be a facilitated discussion on Issues in Alternative Education concerning truancy, trauma, teacher evaluation, and other issues. Lunch will follow and Mark Linabury will speak following lunch. The afternoon will include round table discussions that will be area specific. Our objective is to conclude at 2:00 but as always you may stay and chat as long as you please.
5. Upcoming Meetings: Next meeting will be Thursday, November 10 in Farmington at the alternative program  (19 School St Unionville). The next meeting will be December 15 in Windsor. If you are interested in hosting a CAASP meeting please let us know. Rob would like to continue to get more people involved at the monthly meetings and grow our membership.
6. ASC Draft Guidelines:  Rob distributed the draft of the work done by the Alternative Schools Committee over the last two years. It is his understanding that the state board at their October meeting approved the draft. We will get confirmation of this at the November 8 PDD. Again, these guidelines refer to entrance and exit criteria for alternative programs and schools as well as parent notification and participation and yearly reviews.
7. Proposed Legislation:  Rob also shared a piece of proposed legislation (section 2(2)(b) OF PA 15-225) concerning in school suspension and chronic absenteeism. This will count ISS as days in school instead of absences. This will hopefully reduce the number of chronically absent students some due to suspensions.
